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Current Report No. 4/2025 
dated April 22, 2025 

 
Subject: Granting of Patent Protection by the Korean Intellectual Property Office for the Invention in 

the PANURI Project 
 
Legal basis: Article 17(1) of the MAR – inside information 

 
The Management Board of Urteste S.A. with its registered office in Gdańsk ("Issuer", "Company") 
hereby informs that today, i.e., April 22, 2025, the Company received a notice from the Korean 

Intellectual Property Office regarding the acceptance of the patent application and the granting of a 
patent for the invention in the PANURI project entitled "Novel diagnostic marker for pancreatic 

cancer." 
 
The condition for the issuance of the patent is the payment of an administrative fee by the Company, 

which the Issuer intends to make within the designated deadline. 

 
The Management Board of the Company considers this information to be inside information due to the 
fact that PANURI is a priority project for Urteste, and obtaining patent protection increases the 

likelihood of its implementation, which, in the opinion of the Issuer's Management Board, may have a 
positive impact on the Company's development and future situation. 

 


